At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 5th day of March, 2007

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




Derek N. Benedict, Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



Absent:

George A. Woolsey, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                     Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk


Meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, led the Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA: No Add Ons At This Meeting

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.
5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING:  Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District


Public Interest Order for Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all the Postings and Public 
Notices have been done at this time. Mr. Zarutskie stated yes. The Pinnacle 
Subdivision Drainage District meeting notice was Posted on the Town Board 
Bulletin on February 13, 2007, advertised in the Sentinel  February 13, 2007 and 
the Mid Hudson Times  February 14, 2007.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to open the Public Hearing at 7:07 P.M., 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.


Joel Hanig, Esq., Hanig & Handel, Attorneys at Law LLP, stated this is the Public 
Hearing on the drainage district for Pinnacle on Hudson, located on River Road in 
the Town of Newburgh. The property is approximately forty six acres of vacant 
land and has been before the Planning Board. The Planning Board has a 
conditional final subdivision approval for 21 lots. One of the conditions is that 
the drainage district be established to carry the stormwater drainage planned for 
the subdivision. Based upon New York State regulations, it must be a self 
contained drainage system that is a larger infrastructure. Based on the map plan 
and the report submitted by Shaw Engineering, located at 722 Broadway, 
Newburgh, N.Y. 12550, the estimated average cost to the homeowner, within the 
subdivision, will be approximately $500.00 per year. Mark Taylor, Attorney for 
the Town, stated Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, along with the determinations that 
the Board has to make on the formation of the Drainage District, wants to make 
certain that the record reflects the present owner’s agreement or understanding 
with respect to the entire property being benefited by the Drainage District. 
Certain lots on River Road are not shown as draining toward the drainage system. 
This Board, in the past, has experienced complaints from owners of property, 
within improvement districts, that they are not receiving a benefit from the 
drainage district, even though the owners are paying assessments for the district. 
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING     MARCH 5, 2007     PAGE 2


Mr. Taylor beleives the argument the applicants are going to make is that at the 
present time it is one lot and accordingly it all benefits from the Drainage District. 
Mr. Taylor thinks it is important that it goes 
into the record because in the future 
the Town may hear from lot owners questioning why they are being assessed. 

Mr. Hanig stated that they have heard this before and certainly if there was a 
Drainage District being established, that was designated to serve a preexisting 
individual lot, there would have to be a lot by lot consideration as to the benefit 
that is received. He believes that for a brand new subdivision with a single owner 
where there has been a unified plan of development for the subdivision, an 
argument can be made that some lots may receive greater benefits than others. 
This is something that can be avoided by simply having the knowledge given to 
all the potential owners of the properties, that they will be part of a drainage 
system and they will be paying the special benefit assessment of approximately 
$500.00 per year. Mr. Hanig stated that this is the time to establish a uniform 
pattern that will allocate the cost of the district across all of the property owners in 
the subdivision. It is the hope that there is an overall benefit to every lot owner as
being known as part of the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District. Mark Taylor 
stated there are two other conditions present in this Resolution of Approval. The 
first requirement being the landscaping, this will be whatever the Planning 
Board’s architect requires to be shown as part of the subdivision’s approval.  


The second would be the fencing of the stormwater detention area. 

Mr. Hanig has submitted, to Mr. Donnelly, Attorney for the Planning Board,  
drafts of every grant and easement. 


Mr. Taylor stated that after hearing the Public, the Board may consider a
Resolution of Approval and Findings of Public Benefit. As far as the actual order 
of establishment of the district, that is typically not considered until the 
improvements are completed and offered for dedication to the Town.  


Supervisor Booth opened comments to the Public.


Sandra Kissam, Gardnertown, would like to go on record as objecting to the 
fact that there wasn’t a map of the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District at the 
meeting. At that time, Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, went to his office and 
brought back a map of the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage District, for all to view. 
Sandra Kissam inquired as to 
why this matter is being brought to the Town Board 
instead of the Planning Board. She would like to know how much of this 
development is under 
construction.

Mark Taylor, Attorney to the Town, stated the establishment of a Drainage 
District, just as the establishment of other improvement districts, such as sewer 
and water districts, is vested by New York State Town Law in the authority of the 
Town Board rather than in the Planning Board. It is this Board which must make a 
determination with respect to the establishment of the District. Part of this process 
includes a petition submitted by the property owner and a map, plan and report, 
which accompanies that petition. This is filed in the Town Clerk’s Office. These 
documents are all present in the Town Clerk’s Office. Public Hearing notices 
were published, which included a description of the proposed boundaries of the 
Drainage District. This is all on file in the Town Clerk’s Office and available for 
public inspection. 

Mr. Hanig stated that this project is not under construction at the present time. 
There is no signed map by the Planning Board at this time. The Planning Board 
has to review all the Grants and Approvals. At that time there will be a Map 
Signing. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio at 7:20 P.M. to close the Public 
Hearing, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution making certain 
determinations in the matter of the establishment of the Pinnacle Subdivision Drainage 
District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, Pursuant to Article 12 of the 
Town Law. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


(see attached Resolution)


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.

6.
RESOLUTION OF SEQRA DETERMINATION FOR LOCAL LAW:  Setbacks & Buffers


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the Board has assumed the position of Lead Agency with respect to the action under the State Environmental Quality Review Act. The action is an adoption of a proposed local law amending the zoning code of the Town of Newburgh, on the topic of Buffers and Setbacks. The Board asked its consultants Saccardi & Schiff to prepare a full Environmental Assessment Form with respect to the proposed action. Part one and two were initially distributed to the Board in December, 2006 and then resubmitted more recently. The Board members have thoroughly reviewed the Environmental Assessment Form that Saccardi & Schiff prepared. The Consultants reviewed the various potential impacts of the Local Law on the Environment and identified in frequent cases a small to moderate impact. However, it should be noted for the record, that in each of these cases the impact was one that was identified as being beneficial as opposed to being adverse to the environment. The SEQR requires that the Lead Agency conduct a further study when the impact is identified as being potentially adverse to the environment as opposed to being beneficial. 

One of the factors that the SEQR lists as being necessary for consideration is the potential effect on population and population distribution. This consideration has been considered by the Board in its review. They did not only review this in their SEQR documents, which the Board has presently considered, but also its proposed legislative findings and determinations. This is important with respect to the potential effects of the Local Law on affordable housing. This Resolution would in fact make a determination that the proposed action, the adoption of this Local Law, would not have a significant adverse effect on the environment and accordingly an environmental impact statement will not be required to be prepared for the action. Attached to the Resolution is a draft of the negative declaration which will be finalized in the event the Board proceeds to act on the Resolution tonight. The Resolution is statement of reasons supporting the determination and a consideration of various environmental factors, including impacts on lands, surface ground water, drainage from flooding, air quality and resources of wildlife species and habitat, cultural lands, visual ascetic resources, historic and archaeology resources, open space and recreation, transpiration, energy, noise, public health and safety, land use and community character, affordable/ workforce housing, community services, including solid waste services, other impacts, growth inducing impacts and physical impacts. As Mr. Taylor indicated previously, the Board has also had certain legislative findings and determinations and those addressed some potential effects as well. 

(see attached resolution)


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of SEQR Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town Newburgh: Buffer and Setback Requirements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.   

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
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7.
RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION FOR LOCAL LAW:   Setbacks & Buffers


Mr. Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the Board conducted two Public Hearings

on the proposed Local Law. The first Public Hearing was in November 2006, after they made some essential revisions to the Local Law. The second Public Hearing was on January 16, 2007. The Board received comments at that Public Hearing and thereafter in writing from certain commentators, who were given the opportunity to make submissions on the Public Hearing. The Board has considered all the comments that it received; it also received comments from the Orange County Planning Department to which it has given consideration. The Town of Newburgh also received the Local Law, while they did not, in this instance, submit a second report on the Local Law having commented on the first version. Minutes of the meeting, which discussed the Proposed Local Law as well as comments from their consultants Saccardi & Schiff were submitted to the Board and have been considered. Attached to this Resolution are comments that were submitted to the Board, which are legislative findings and determinations with respect to the Local Law, which indicate the Board’s thorough consideration on the comments received. Included in the legislative findings and determinations are responses to the seven comments that were submitted to the Board, by the Orange County Planning Department on the Local Law. The Board is not considering changes to the Local Law at this juncture and the Resolution before the Board would enact the Local Law in the final form that was introduced to the Board prior to the second Public Hearing. If the Board should determine to act tonight, the Local Law will be filed with the Secretary of State and become effective upon that filing.


(see attached resolution)

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2007 Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Buffer and Setback Requirements.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth read a letter submitted by Councilman Woolsey, who was absent.


(see attached letter)


Councilman Piaquadio stated the Board worked very hard on this Local Law and it was a compromise between residential and commercial. He stated a residence that had, for instance, a Home Depot in their back yard, would have a buffer of 225 feet from their property line, with heavy vegetated buffering and a sound barrier wall. The commercial property could come as close as, but no closer than 150 feet to your property line. He feels it is one of the biggest accomplishments the Board has made since he has been on it. He is glad to see it happen. 

Supervisor Booth thanked Mr. Taylor for all of the effort he put into Local Law No. 1 of 2007.    


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
8.
HIGHWAY:  Award of Summer Material Bids


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the bids, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, in his memo dated March 1, 2007. (see attached bids) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Supervisor Booth if all of the referenced bids were the low bids. Supervisor Booth responded they were.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
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9.
OLD TOWN HALL PROJECT:

A.
Telephone Cabling

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the proposal, dated March 2, 2007, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, in the amount of $1,655.00, from Telecom Solutions, to run the telephone cables from the phone cabinet to each of the desks at the temporary office location on Route 52. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.

B.
Computer Cabling

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal, dated March 5, 2007, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, in the amount of $1,834.00 from CSG, to install the computer cables at the temporary location on Route 52. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
C.
Lease Agreement for Temporary Location


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the lease agreement 
made between 
LRW Route 52, LLC and Town of Newburgh, Premises:211 Route 
52, Suite 3, Newburgh, NY, File No. 2608.10, submitted by James Osborne, 
Town Engineer. The rent will be $3,200.00 per month, with a three month rental. 
Number 4C, on the lease agreement, will be as per Town Policy, instead of “if 
Landlord does not receive any payment of Fixed Rent or other sums due from 
Tenant to Landlord within ten (10) days after it becomes due”. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

(see attached Lease Agreement)


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
10.
JUSTICE COURT:  Hiring of Part-Time Clerk 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memorandum, dated 

February 28, 2007, submitted by Jude T. Martini, Town Justice, to appoint Felicidad

Mullen to a part time clerk position. Presently Felicidad Mullen has a full time clerk

position. The part time position will start on March 8, 2007, at the part time step

program pay rate. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
11.
ZONING BOARD:   Hiring of Temporary Clerk


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Personnel Department

request, made by Charlene Black, Administrative Assistant Aide, to approve the hiring 

of a temporary clerk for the Zoning Board, from Carol Temporaries, for the duration 
of four weeks or longer at the rate of  $15.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
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12.
WATER SUPPLY:  Budget Transfer 

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the memorandum, dated February 27, 2007, submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to transfer $1,200.00 from line 040.8330.0459 (chemicals) to 040.8330040401 (Town Attorney). The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.


13.
PLANNING BOARD:  Landscape Cost Estimate


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the memorandum, dated March 1, 2007, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the landscape cost estimate for Royal Pools (the Golf Store), Town project number 2005-45, in the amount of $4,985.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
14.
TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE:  Implementation of Records Management Grant


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the memo, dated March 5, 2007, 
submitted by Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to approve the hiring
of temporary clerks, for 
the Records Management Grant, from Carol Temporaries, not to exceed $24,000.00, for the 
duration of four weeks or longer at the rate of $14.00 - $15.00 per hour. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, stated this is the perfect time to conduct such an inventory of the Code Compliance records. The Code Compliance office will be moving temporarily off site, while the renovations at Old Town Hall are being conducted. Mr. Zarutskie said this grant must be used by July 31, 2007 or the Town will lose it. If this happens it is unlikely the Town would be able to get another grant. He commended Supervisor Booth for coming up with an innovative way to utilize the grant.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.
15.
ACCOUNTING OFFICE:  Various 2006 Budget Transfers


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the following budget transfers for 2006, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, CPA, Accountant for the Town of Newburgh, in her memo dated March 1, 2007.

DEPARTMENT

TRANSFER TO
TRANSFER FROM

AMOUNT


General Fund Revenues (actual revenues were not as much as budgeted)


Police Fees


001.0001.1520
001.0001.1601
          $1,000.00


Pre-School Activities

001.0001.2031
001.0001.2030

2,438.00


Youth Activities

001.0001.2032
001.0001.2033

1,008.00


Trips & Special Events
001.0001.2035
001.0001.2033

9,619.00


Swimming & Tennis

001.0001.2036
001.0001.2037

1,040.00


Junior Police Academy
001.0001.2038
001.0001.2115

7,000.00


Highway Fund Revenues (actual revenues were not as much as budgeted)


Insurance Recoveries

030.0030.268

030.0030.2700

4,111.00


Other Misc.


030.0030.2770
030.0030.2700

   500.00
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DEPARTMENT

TRANSFER TO
TRANSFER FROM

AMOUNT

Sewer Fund Revenues (actual revenues were not as much as budgeted)


Algonquin
Sewer Rents
050.0050.2120.5001
050.0050.2122.5001

     81.00


Wintergreen
Sewer Rents
050.0050.2120.5005
050.0050.2401.5005

   583.00


Meadow Hill South





Sewer Rents
050.0050.2120.5006
050.0050.2401.5006

1,254.00


General Fund Expenditures (actual expenditures were more than budgeted)


Consultants
Other Expenses 001.1430.0499
001.1420.0407
          24,540.00


Consultants
Other Expenses 001.1430.0499
001.1420.0406

1,700.00


Water Fund Expenditures (actual expenditures were more than budgeted)


Distribution
Vehicle Contract 




Repairs 
040.8340.0452
040.8340.0458
         16,483.00


Sewer Fund Expenditures Colden Park (actual expenditures were more than budgeted)


Treatment & Disposal



Contracted Treatment 

050.8130.0456.5002
050.8130.0458.5002
          1,359.00


Treatment & Disposal



Contracted Treatment 

050.8130.0456.5002
050.8130.0458.5002
             585.00


Gidney

Treatment & Disposal


Maintenance/Leases

050.8130.0497.5003
050.8130.0456.5003

1,422.00


17K-Union Ave

Treatment & Disposal


Contracted Treatment

050.8130.0456.5007
050.8130.0458.5007

1,259.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.


16.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilman Piaquadio announced that the Buffer and Setback Law approved


tonight has been on the internet for people to view for some time. Mr. Piaquadio is also hoping to put the Town of Newburgh Recreation Department 2007 Annual Program Brochure on the internet by March 6, 2007, for everyone to view. 


Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, reminded everyone to set their clocks ahead for Daylight Savings Time which starts March 11, 2007  
17.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Michael O’Brien, Pressler Rd., asked if it was possible for the Public to obtain 
the comments from the Orange County Planning Board, on the Buffer and 
Setbacks. He would also like a copy of the SEQR.


Supervisor Booth replied copies of both are available in the Town Clerk’s office.


John McKelvey, Colden Park, stated the crossing light on 17K is out, and is glad 
for the crossing guard there.

Supervisor Booth stated 17K is a State Road and the DOT needs to be called. Mr. 
Booth is going to look into the matter for Mr. McKelvey.


Theresa Young, Leptondale, inquired as to when the light in the parking lot of 
Town Hall was going to be fixed.

Supervisor Booth stated Les Cornell, Supervisor of Maintenance, is looking into  
improving the intensity of the Illumination of the one that is already out there. If 
that doesn’t work the next step he will take will be a replacement bulb and the 
third step is replacing the light itself.
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Sandra Kissam, Gardnertown, asked Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, if he 
would 
post the site plan for the old Oblate’s Property, so she could look at the map before 
she leaves. Ms. Kissam asked what the status of the Town’s Open Space Plan was.

Supervisor Booth stated it was brought up during the comprehensive plan and 
Saccardi & Schiff, consultants for the Town, has a draft ready. 

Ms. Kissam inquired as to where the Town is with the Dynegy Litigation and when


will it be resolved?

Supervisor Booth stated that the Town is in settlement talks.

Ms. Kissam stated as resident of the Town she wants to urge the Town to fight as 
strongly as they possibly can to persevere their contribution to the Town Tax Roll. 


Ms. Kissam asked about the time guide lines the State has for purging records.


Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, said the State guidelines are very stringent. Most of 
the records have a seven year guide line and then there are some exceptions that 
are longer and then some that are shorter. Mr. Zarutskie doesn’t visualize actually 
destroying any records whatsoever. He feels it is more of an inventory to see 
what records the Town has and what records the Town does not have. 
18.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Land Acquisition


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this is a potential acquisition of lands 
in the Chadwick Lake Watershed. It serves as both Watershed Protection and 
Open Space preservation purposes. This is the negotiation of the Private Owner, a 
property which is not listed and accordingly the negotiations at this point would 
be adversely affected by any publicity.     

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to go into Executive Session at 
8:05 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to come out of Executive Session at 8:20 
P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.


Town Clerk Zarutskie asked if any action was taken by the Board during the Executive 


Session. Town Supervisor Booth replied no action was taken during the Executive Session, 
and no action is anticipated now.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn at 8:21 P.M., seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—absent; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 2 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:21 P.M.

                                                      Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

